Local Plan Review
West Lindsey District Council 

The Guildhall

Gainsborough

Lincolnshire DN21 2DH

20th March 2006 

Dear Sir or Madam,

West Lindsey Local Plan First Review – Proposed Modifications

Thank you for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment on the Council’s Proposed Local Plan Modifications.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of the attached comments in due course.

Yours faithfully

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern and East Midlands Regions)

Proposed Modification MODO40                                                               Object

The policy (RES 1 Housing Layout and Design) states that ‘the Council will seek to achieve an average density of 30 dwellings per hectare across the District by applying the following density standards to housing proposals:
Town Centres: Minimum of 50 dwellings per hectare.

Elsewhere: Minimum of 30 dwellings per hectare unless, exceptionally, specific design limitations justify less..’’.

However, if the Council is to achieve an average density of 30 dwellings per hectare across the District, then a minimum density of 50 dwellings per hectare in town centres (where the most and largest developments will occur) would in reality deliver a much higher average density than 30 dwellings given that the instances where developments elsewhere are permitted with densities of lower than 30 dwellings are likely to be limited.

The HBF is concerned that minimum densities in town centres of 50 dwellings per hectare will not be realistically achievable. Particularly given that the district’s towns are of only a very limited size, and none of them are major urban centres. Therefore, the Federation believes that the policy wording has to be more flexible, and suggests the following re-wording:    

Town Centres: Target of 50 dwellings per hectare.

Elsewhere: Minimum of 30 dwellings per hectare unless, exceptionally, specific design limitations justify less..’’.

